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      6:00 pm 
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Almond-Bancroft School District  
Mission Statement 

 

The Almond-Bancroft School District,  

with support of families and community 

members, will provide a safe and supportive 
learning environment, which challenges and 

prepares each student for success today and 
tomorrow. 

Almond-Bancroft School District  
Vision Statement 

 

We are a collaborative community focused on 

continued growth in opportunities, choices, 

and expectations for all students.  We prepare 
self-motivated and responsible students to 

become well-rounded and  
successful citizens. 

 
OPEN HOUSE OPEN HOUSE OPEN HOUSE OPEN HOUSE     

ALMONDALMONDALMONDALMOND----BANCROFT SCHOOLSBANCROFT SCHOOLSBANCROFT SCHOOLSBANCROFT SCHOOLS    
  
 

AUGUST 31, 2017 

4:00 pm - 7:30 pm 

4K-12th GRADE -At the Almond School  
 

COME MEET THE TEACHERS, GET CLASS SCHEDULES, MAKE A 
FOOD SERVICE PAYMENT, 

BRING IN SCHOOL SUPPLIES, TRY LOCKER COMBINATIONS,  
SEE WHAT THE YEAR HAS TO OFFER…...  

BRING THE WHOLE FAMILY! 

ATTENTION PARENTS  

OF INCOMING 6TH GRADE AND 9TH GRADE STUDENTS  

2017-18:  
 

The mandatory 6th grade orientation will be held at 5:30 pm and the  
mandatory 9th grade orientation will be held at 6:00 pm 

 in the auditorium during Open House  
on August 31st. 



ATTENTION  
If your child is  

absent from school, 
please call the  

Attendance Office 
 at 715-366-2941 

extension 108  
before 9:00 a.m. 

AUSENCIAS 
Si su hijo(a) esta ausente     
usted es responsable de  

llamar la Escuela de  
Almond-Bancroft   

antes de las  
9:00 a.m.  

al 715-366-2941 Ext. 101      

2017-18 Back to School Newsletter Article from Rich 
 

 

Hello and welcome to the 2017-2018 school year.  If we have not had a 
chance to meet yet, my name is Rich Hanson, and I am the new District 
Administrator here at Almond-Bancroft.  I am looking forward to meeting all 
of our students and families soon. 
 
I hope you are as excited about the new school year as I am.  We are looking 
forward to teaming together to provide a safe, healthy, engaging, and 
challenging environment for each of our students, families, and staff members.  
As I have been acquainting myself with the school and district, I can sense the 
pride we have for our school.  This is a great value we will use to provide the 
best possible learning experience for each of our children. 
 

I am looking forward to meeting as many of you as I can.  When you are at school, I invite you to stop by, say 
hi and introduce yourself.  If you would rather, you can call me at 715-366-2941 ex. 418, or drop me an email 
at rhanson@abschools.k12.wi.us.   
 
A great opportunity for us to meet will be on Thursday, August 31 at our Open House.  We will be here from 
4:00 – 7:30 PM.  Everything needed to get ready for the school year will be there.  Information about food 
service, health services, organizations, and support services will be available as well.  Of course, students and 
parents will be able to go to their classrooms, drop off their school supplies and greet their teacher.  
Administrative staff will also be on hand to greet and meet with you to answer any questions or concerns you 
have.  Our goal is to have everything one will need to be ready to start school.   
 
I am looking forward to a great year as we all proudly soar with Eagle Pride. 

Almond-Bancroft Wellness Corner 

With a focus on wellness throughout the district, we have updated our district wellness plan.  As part of this, the 
wellness committee would like to reach out and provide ideas for wellness to the community, as well as 
recognize any upcoming events surrounding wellness.  We also plan to provide you with one healthy recipe in 
each news letter.   

In order to best serve our community, please send any comments, suggestions, questions, upcoming events, or 
healthy recipes of your own to the committee by contacting Stephanie (Wachuta) Reyes via email, 
swachuta@abschools.k12.wi.us, or by phone, 715-366-2941 x 112.  After September 1, 2017 Stephanie’s 

contact information will change to sreyes@abschools.k12.wi.us, 715-366-2941 x 109.   

Look for our first recipe in the next newsletter! 



All 2017-18 parent and student annual notices can be found on the Almond-Bancroft School District web site, http://

www.abschools.k12.wi.us.  Hover over the Family Resources tab and a drop down box will appear.  Click on the Parent and 
Student Annual Notices drop down box.   
 
If you do not have access to internet you can request paper copies by calling Trina Warzynski at 715-366-2941 ext. 422. 

2016-17 Parent and Student Annual Notices 

            343.3 
ALMOND-BANCROFT SCHOOL DISTRICT 

EDUCATIONAL OPTIONS 

 
 Children that reside within the boundaries of the Almond-Bancroft School District have a variety of educational options.  Their 
options include all educational programming sponsored by the district, attendance at private school participating in the Wisconsin Private 
School Choice Program, virtual schools sponsored by the district and other districts in the state of Wisconsin, full-time open enrollment 
to other Wisconsin public school districts, youth options, and home-based private educational program. 
 Parents of children with disabilities are also advised that there is a special needs voucher program.  For more information, please 
contact: 

 
Almond-Bancroft School District 

Richard Hanson, District Administrator 
1336 Elm Street 

Almond, WI 54909 
(715) 366-2941 

rhanson@abschools.k12.wi.us 
 

 First Reading:  August 19, 2015 

 Adoption:  September 16, 2015 

ALMOND-BANCROFT SCHOOL DISTRICT 

PUBLIC NOTIFICATION OF NONDISCRIMINATION POLICY 

 

         It is the policy of the Almond-Bancroft School District that no person may be denied admission to any public school in the district 
or be denied participation in, be denied the benefits of, or be discriminated against in any curriculum, extracurricular, pupil service, 
recreational or other program or activity because of the person’s sex, race, religion, national origin, ancestry, creed, pregnancy, marital or 
parental status, sexual orientation, or physical, mental, emotional, or learning disability or handicap as required by Title IX of the 
Education Amendments of 1972 (sex), Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 (race and national origin), and Section 504 of the 
Rehabilitation Act of 1973.   
        The district encourages informal resolution of complaints under this policy.   A formal complaint resolution procedure is available, 
however, to address allegations of violations of the policy in the Almond-Bancroft School District you may contact: 

 
Mr. Richard Hanson,  District Administrator 

Almond-Bancroft School District 
1336 Elm Street 

Almond, WI 54909 
(715) 366-2941 x 418 

rhanson@abschools.k12.wi.us 

WHO TO CALL IF YOU NEED INFORMATION 

Something that takes place in your child’s classroom, call the TEACHER. 

Something that takes place in school that your child attends call our PreK-12 PRINCIPAL, Mr. Rykal.  School rules, schedules, special 

events, etc., call the PRINCIPAL. 

Policies and other matters of district wide nature, call the SCHOOL DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR, Richard Hanson.  School board policies, 

items on the school board agenda, and issues being discussed by the board, etc; call the District Administrator, Richard Hanson. 

WHEN YOU FEEL THE ANSWERS you have been given are not satisfactory or when the actions taken are not satisfactory :  If you have 
talked with a teacher and you wish to go further with a request or complaint, call the PRINCIPAL.  If you talked with the PRINCIPAL and 

you wish to go further with a request or complaint, call and ask to have your call referred to the DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR. 

The School telephone number is, 715-366-2941. 



2017- 2018 SCHOOL YEAR AHERA NOTIFICATION 

 
As a result of federal legislation (Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act—AHERA), each primary and secondary school in the nation 
is required to complete a stringent inspection for asbestos and to develop a plan of management for all asbestos-containing building 
materials.  The Almond-Bancroft School District has a goal to be in full compliance with this law and is following the spirit, as well as the 
letter of the law.  As a matter of policy, the district shall continue to maintain a safe and healthful environment for our community’s youth 
and employees. 
 
In keeping with this legislation, all buildings (including portables and support buildings) owned or leased by the Almond-Bancroft School 
District were inspected by an EPA accredited inspector, and samples were analyzed by an independent laboratory.  Based on the inspection, 
the school prepared and the state approved a comprehensive management plan for handling the asbestos located within its buildings safely 
and responsibly.  
 
Furthermore, the Almond-Bancroft School District has completed the 3-Year Re-inspections required by AHERA.  Our district buildings, 
where asbestos-containing materials were found, are under repair, removal and Operations and Maintenance. 
 
This past year Almond-Bancroft School District conducted the following with respect to its asbestos containing building materials. 
The Almond-Bancroft School District has implemented our Operations and Maintenance Program to maintain asbestos building materials 

in good condition. 

 

Federal law requires a periodic walk-through (called “surveillance”) every six months of each area containing asbestos.  MacNeil 
Environmental, Inc will accomplish this under contract. 
 
Short-term workers (outside contractors –i.e., telephone repair workers, electricians and exterminators) must be provided information 
regarding the location of asbestos in which they may come into contact.  All short-term workers shall contact the lead maintenance person 
before commencing work to be given this information. 
 
The Almond-Bancroft School District has a list of the location(s); type(s) of asbestos containing materials found in that school building and 
a description and timetable for their proper management.  A copy of the Asbestos Management Plan is available for review in the school 
office.   Copies are available at 25 cents per page. Questions related to the plan should be directed to MacNeil Environmental, Inc., at 1-800
-642-6730, or by contacting the Almond-Bancroft School District.  

Parents, whenever your child has a prescription medication that must be given to him/her at school, you must have a signed form from your physician.  
These forms can be picked up at the school, or from most doctor offices.  There is a form in the Elementary and Secondary Form Packets.  In addition, 
please request that the pharmacist prepare two labeled containers for the medication.  This allows properly labeled medication to be given at home and 
at school.  Parents should not send their child’s medication to school wrapped in baggies, aluminum foil, or whatever else they can find.  This increases 
the risk of medication errors by school personnel.   
Parents are encouraged to bring their child’s medication to the school office.   
Your compliance with this policy will help school personnel, and other health professionals safely and correctly administer medications in the school 
setting.    At the end of the school year, left over medication MUST be picked up by the parent.   
Thank you for your help.  

MEDICATION GIVEN AT SCHOOL….. 

NON-PRESCRIPTION MEDICATION FOR STUDENTS.   If you want the school to give your child non-prescription 
medication, if needed, you must provide the medicine, a note including your child’s name, the dose you want him/her to have and 
your signature.  The Elementary and Secondary School Forms Packet have a non-prescription medication permission form you 
may use.  

PARKING 
 

There is a two hour parking limit on the south side of Elm Street across from the school.  Violators will be ticketed/fined by the Portage County Sheriff’s 
Department.  
Students, remember you must park in the student parking lot and your vehicles must be registered in the secondary office.  Students may not use 
automobiles to sit, drive, or ride in during school hours.  STUDENTS MUST FOLLOW GUILDLINE OUTLINED IN THE SCHOOL POLICY. (Policy: 
Student Parking Regulations.) 

PARENT - STUDENT HANDBOOK 

Each student (PreK-12) will receive a handbook which is a source of information for students and parents/guardian.   Please keep a copy of 

the handbook where you can refer to it readily.  There are state laws pointed out in the handbooks and forms you may need to use during 

the school year.   There is a  parent -  student handbook for Elementary and one for Middle School/High School.  Handbooks have changes from year to 

year, so please check them out! 

An emergency card will be sent home with each student.  We need an emergency card for each student annually, therefore it should be filled out and sent 
back to the office right away!   Make sure the back is also filled out as that gives us information on who to contact if we can’t get a hold of a parent/
guardian. 



ALMOND-BANCROFT 

 BUS TRANSPORTATION  
 

 
     Generally, bus transportation will be provided for students who attend the Almond-Bancroft School if he/she 
resides outside the Almond village limits.  Students attending who reside within the Almond village limits will walk 
to school.  Once the bus routes have been established, students who are new to the district, or are the first child in a 
family to attend school will be notified by the bus company in regard to pick-up and drop-off times and the number 
of the bus the child will be riding.    The district has a bus transportation policy that references specific guidelines.  
The policy can be obtained by contacting the district office. If you have a child attending Almond-Bancroft Schools 
and are uncertain if your child will ride a bus or walk to school, please contact the Stucker Bus Company at 715-366
-2737.   
     If a parent wants his/her child dropped off at a location other than home, the bus company will consider such a 
request as long as the alternate drop off point is along the established bus route and is consistent.  If you wish to 
make such a request, please contact the bus company AND send a note with your child to be given to the bus driver.   
      The policy of the school and bus company prohibits allowing students to ride a different bus or for students who 
do not normally ride the bus from doing so.  If an emergency situation should arise and you would like to request an 
exception to this policy, contact your child’s principal.  Such requests will be handled on an individual basis and be 
granted only on an emergency basis. 
       Finally, if your child will not be riding the bus to school on any day, please contact the bus company the night 
before he/she will not be riding and leave a message or call the night before or before 7:00 a.m. on the day he/she 
will not be riding so the driver does not need to stop for that child. 
    Riding a school bus is a service provided to the student.  We expect students to insure safe transportation to and 
from school by obeying the following rules: 
 

RULES FOR SCHOOL BUS SAFETY 

 
1. Commit no act to take the driver’s attention away from his/her driving.   
2. Each student should remain in the seat assigned to him/her by the bus driver from the time they board the bus 
until they reach their destination. 
3. The students will face forward in the bus and feet will not be in the aisle. 
4. Students will not move around while the bus is in motion. 
5. No horse-play is allowed on the bus. 
6. There should be no name calling or indecent language used on the bus. 
7. Getting on and off the bus should be done in an unhurried fashion. 
8. Students should take pride in their bus and keep it clean. 
9. The use of controlled  substances, drinking alcoholic beverages or smoking is forbidden at any time on the buses. 
REMINDER-Students are reminded that there is no eating or drinking on the route buses.  Your cooperation with 
this detail is appreciated. 
     The bus driver is responsible for student discipline on the bus.  As a parent, your cooperation is extremely 
important in helping us provide a safe transportation system.  Our drivers have misconduct slips on their buses and 
will report any violations directly to the Principal on the day they occur.   
    
Please help us maintain an excellent safety record.  
  
NOTE:  Parents, please contact your bus contractor when the student being picked up isn’t riding the bus in 

the morning. (715-366-2737) 

WELCOME BACK! 



Almond-Bancroft Schools  

Emergency Alert Notification 
 

  

Almond-Bancroft Schools has an Emergency Alert Notification System in place.  This system can be 

used to notify you, your family members, and/or guardian(s) in the event of a school closing, school 

emergency, or other school-related alert.  An emergency communication network, places automated 

phone calls to up to four (4) phone numbers per family in the event of a school closing, school 

emergency, or other school-related alert.  

 

To Register for Almond-Bancroft Schools’ Emergency Alert Notification System go to                

http://www.abschools.k12.wi.us and follow the instructions. 

If you do not have computer access, you can call  

Trina Warzynski, 715-366-2941 x422, and provide her with your full name  

and up to four (4) telephone numbers you wish to have called.   

The first contact number you provide should be the telephone number of the first person you  

want to be notified regarding a school closing, emergency, or alert. 

 

If you currently receive Emergency Alert Notifications and wish to be removed from the call list 

please contact Trina Warzynski, 715-366-2941 x422 or twarzynski@abschools.k12.wi.us, and 

we will remove your contact information. 

ALMOND-BANCROFT SCHOOL DISTRICT 

REFUSAL OF THE RIGHT TO PUBLISH 
 
If you wish NOT TO GRANT Almond-Bancroft Public Schools the right to publish your student’s image (including 
audio, moving image, or photography) for educational programs, websites, newsletters, and promotion of Almond-Bancroft     
programs, please provide us with the following information.   
  
Please Print 

Parent/Guardian Name: _____________________________________________________ Phone: ____________________ 

Address: ___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Student(s) Name: ___________________________________________ Grade: _______________ 

     ___________________________________________ Grade: _______________ 

     ___________________________________________ Grade: _______________ 

     ___________________________________________ Grade: _______________ 

     ___________________________________________ Grade: _______________ 

 

Parent/Guardian Signature: _______________________________________________________ Date: ________________ 

This request is valid for the course of one school year and needs to be resubmitted to the District Office at the start of 

each school year IF YOU WISH NOT to have your student’s image published in promotion of Almond-Bancroft 

programs. 



High School Volleyball  
 

Our volleyball summer league has been going great, the girls have been doing 
a wonderful job of learning new concepts and improving their game!   

Our season starts on Monday, August 14th, practice will start at 5:30 pm and 
finish at 8pm.   

Once school starts, we will practice from 3:30 pm until 6:00 pm. 

If your student athlete needs a physical  for this season you must have it 
complete BEFORE the first day of practice, otherwise they cannot practice 
until they have a physical on file or an alternate year card on file.  

Thank you for allowing your daughter to participate in our program!! 

Coach Strnad 

Eagles Athletic  

Events 

8/1-First day for HS football practice 
8/11-HS football scrimmage home vs.  
        Assumption, New Lisbon, Port Edwards,  
        & Wonewoc-Center, 5:00 pm 
8/14-First day for HS volleyball practice 
8/16-MS football parent meeting, 6:00 pm 
8/18-Varsity football home vs. Fall River,  

7:00 pm 
8/21-JV football @ Fall River, 6:00 pm 
8/24-HS volleyball invitational @ Amherst,  

4:00 pm 
8/25-Varsity football @ Rio  
        Community, 7:00 pm 
8/28-JV football home vs. Tigerton/Marion,  

6:00 pm 
8/29-JV volleyball @ Westfield, 5:30 pm 
8/31-HS volleyball tournament home vs. Iola,  

Manawa & Marion, 4:00 pm 
 -MS football @ Pacelli vs. St. Peter MS,  
5:00 pm 

9/1-Varsity football home vs. Wild Rose, 7:00 pm 
9/5-HS volleyball home vs. Tigerton, JV 6:00 pm, 

varsity 7:30 pm 
  -MS volleyball home vs. Port Edwards,  

4:30 pm 
9/7-HS volleyball @ Pittsville, JV 6:00 pm, 

 varsity 7:30 pm 
 -MS volleyball @ Rosholt, 4:30 pm 
 -MS football home vs. Pittsville, 5:00 pm 

9/8-Varsity Football @ Pardeeville, 7:00 pm 
9/9-HS volleyball tournament @ Adams- 

Friendship, 9:00 am 
9/11-MS volleyball home vs. Tri-County, 4:30 pm 
9/12-HS volleyball home vs. Port Edwards, JV  

6:00 pm, varsity 7:30 pm 
 -MS football @ Port Edwards, 5:00 pm 

9/14-HS volleyball @ Rosholt, JV 6:00 pm, 
varsity 7:30 pm 

 -MS volleyball @ Pittsville, 4:30 pm 
9/15-Varsity football @ Port Edwards, 4:00 pm 
9/16-Varsity volleyball tournament @ Fall River,  

8:00 am 
9/18-MS volleyball home vs. St. Peter MS, 4:30  
        pm 
9/19-HS volleyball home vs. Tri-County, JV 6:00 

pm, varsity 7:30 pm 
 -MS football home vs. Wild Rose, 5;00 pm 

9/21-MS volleyball home vs. Wild Rose, 4:30 pm 
9/22-Varsity football home vs. Rosholt, 7:00 pm 
9/25-JV volleyball invite @ Waupaca, 5:00 pm 

 -MS volleyball @ Port Edwards, 5:00 pm 
 -JV football @ Rosholt, 6:00 pm 

9/26-HS volleyball home vs. Pacelli, JV 6:00 pm, 
varsity 7:30 pm 

 -MS volleyball home vs. Rosholt, 4:30 pm 
 -MS football @ Tri-County, 5:00 pm 

9/28-HS volleyball home vs. Gresham, JV 6:00  
pm, varsity 7:30 pm 

 -MS volleyball @ Tri-County, 4:30 pm 
9/29-Varsity football @ Tri-County, 7:00 pm 
 
 
*Schedule is subject to change.   

Middle School Football  
 

Middle School football season will begin on Wednesday, August 16th with an 
important parent meeting at 6 pm.  We will meet in the auditorium to discuss 
philosophies, schedule and special events,  team rules and expectations, and the 
necessary paperwork required for participation. Following the meeting, our 
first padless practice will be held up on the practice field.  Practices, throughout 
the season, will be held daily from 3:30 to 5:30 on weekday afternoons.   
 

PLEASE make sure that if your student-athlete needs a physical it is completed 
prior to the first day of practice. Physicals are good for two years.  Physical 
forms can be picked up in the school office. We are looking forward to another 
terrific season! 

 

Finally, I strongly encourage each team member to actively prepare themselves 
for the upcoming season.  This preparation could include staying active 
through other sports involvements, summer fitness plans, or routine 
conditioning. 
 
MS Football Coaching Staff 

Middle School Volleyball  
 

We hope you had a relaxing summer and are ready to WORK and HAVE 
SOME FUN!  Here's some reminders for you:  
1ST PRACTICE: 8/21/17 3:00 pm-5:00 pm- Physical cards and Emergency 
contact forms due that day!   
It is VERY important to attend practices, we will be moving along quickly. If 
you have an issue with getting a ride to or from practice, please let us know 
and we will help you make arrangements.  
Remember to follow the school dress code for practice clothes and please bring 
a water bottle, tennis shoes, and any other gear necessary with you to practice. 
We will issue school-owned knee pads to anyone who does not own a pair.  
We can't wait to see everyone and start working on a successful volleyball 
season!  
  
Coach Winn 715-366-4446 
or cell: 715-340-0114 

Reminder, any girls entering 6th grade 
are invited to attend middle school 
volleyball practice, Aug 21-25 from 3-
5 pm. You will also need a physical to 
participate in practice. 



4K 
2 two-pocket plastic folders 
6-8 large size Crayola Glue Sticks 
1 good pair of children’s scissors (Fiskars) 
1 box sandwich or gallon size Ziploc bags 
1 pkg. large paper plates (not Styrofoam, thin paper kind is fine) 
1 pkg. plastic spoons or forks 
1 container of Clorox Wipes 
1 can of generic shaving cream 
2 boxes of Kleenex 
1 backpack – large enough to fit snow pants in during winter months, 
along with a folder and other items 
1 full change of clothing to be kept at school – label all items and put in 
gallon size Ziploc bag (label bag as well) 
1 small/medium sized blanket for rest time (no large, oversized blan-
kets please due to storage space) 
1 small travel-sized pillow for rest time – this is OPTIONAL 
 

Kindergarten 
1 bottled glue 
12 glue sticks 
24 pencils 
Box of 24 crayon (Crayola) 
Box of 12 colored pencils (Crayola) 
2 small spiral notebooks 
2 boxes of fat washable markers (Crayola) 
1 good pair of children's scissors (Fiskers) 
2 wide -lined spiral notebooks 
2 small supply boxes - cigar size 
1 school bag or backpack (no wheels) 
2 heavy duty plastic two pocket folders (bottom pockets) 
2 boxes of snacks (More at the quarters) 
2 boxes of Tissues 
1 tub antibacterial wipes 
1 roll clear contact paper (located in store near shelf paper) 
 

First Grade 
Backpack or school bag 
2 Art boxes 
#2 pencils (2 boxes) – No mechanical pencils, please. 
Crayons (24 colors) 
1 box of basic colored markers 
1 box of colored pencils 
2 pair of scissors 
1 pack of dry erase markers in standard colors (red, blue, green, 
black) 
1 pair of labeled head phones (hoping to be able to pass these on to 
the next grade) 
1 pack of white index cards 
3 packs of large glue sticks 
3 or 4 large erasers 
Please choose two or more of the following items to send in 
(unlabeled): 
Clorox or Lysol wipes, 1 box of Kleenex, Large Paper Plates, Play-
dough, 1 box of plastic spoons, 1 box of plastic forks, Gallon size Zip-
Loc bags, 1 pack Neon Colored Index Cards 
 

Second Grade 
Scissors 
2 art boxes 
Backpack 
Crayons  
Large glue sticks 
White glue 
Large eraser 
Pencil top erasers 
Two notebooks (wide lines) 
Colored pencils 
One folder for take home papers  
Headphones/earphones for netbook use (less expensive ones are fine) 
(continued) 

2 packs pencils 
1” three-ring binder  
Facial tissue 
Please choose one or more of the following items: 
Shaving cream (Barbasol), Small or medium plastic cups, 
Plastic forks, 4pk play dough  
 

Third Grade 
1 box of 24 count crayons 
1 box of washable markers-classic colors 
1 box of colored pencils – 12 or 24 count 
12 pencils 
1 large eraser 
1 pair of scissors 
1 highlighter - any color 
1 pencil pouch 
1 art supply box (cigar box size only - larger won't fit in 
desks) 
4 large glue sticks 
3 plain two-pocket folders (without clasps in the middle) – 1 
red, 1 yellow, and 1 orange *(please do not label the folders)* 
3 wide lined spiral notebooks *(please do not label note-
books)* 
1 box of 250 count facial tissues 
1 school bag or backpack 
***(If you decide to buy a mechanical pencil for your child, 
pencils with .9mm lead or larger are best for this age.) 
 

Fourth Grade 
Art Supply Box (cigar box sized only) 
Pencils AND Pencil Pouch 
Eraser (Pencil top erasers are useful.) 
4 folders 
Crayons 
Colored Pencils 
Glue Sticks 
Backpack 
Highlighter 
Pair of scissors 
Washable markers 
Handheld pencil sharpener with cover 
3 wide lined spiral notebooks 
Ruler – standard/metric 
Multiplication flashcards 
It would also be appreciated if you could supply one of 
the following items: 
Box of tissues, Gallon sized storage bags, Antibacterial wipes, 
Healthy snacks (crackers, pretzels, cereal, etc…) 
  

Fifth Grade 
1 book bag or backpack-Please, No Trapper Keepers 
3 wide-lined spiral notebooks 
2 composition notebooks 
5 pocket folders *Please do not label the notebooks or fold-
ers 
1 hand sharpener for pencils 
2 pens -2 different colors 
2 large erasers 
1 highlighter 
4 dry-erase markers AND a dry-erase eraser 
1 box washable markers (Crayola) 
1 pack of multi-colored 3” x 5” index cards 
1 pair of scissors 
2 glue sticks 
2 Packs of pencils 
1 ruler, metric and standard 
1 basic calculator  
1 art box 
1 pair of ear buds 
1-2 boxes tissues 
1 tub antibacterial wipes  

Almond-Bancroft	Elementary	School	Supply	List	



Middle School 
6th, 7th, and 8th Grades 
Backpack (no wheels) or book bag 
Pencils and Pens 
Pencil top erasers 
Note card box 
1 pkg. 3x5 notecards 
7 notebooks (1 per class):  

Green (Science), red (Math), blue (Social Studies), 
yellow (Lang.), and 3 notebooks in any color 

7 pocket folders (1 per class):  
Green (Science), red (Math), blue (Social Studies), 
yellow (Lang.), and 3 folders in any color 

Protractor and Compass (6th grade only) 
Calculator, (Scientific T1-30Xa) (7th & 8th grade only) 
Loose-leaf paper 
Highlighters (yellow, green, blue, pink) 
Colored pencils 
2 Expo markers 
Two large boxes of Kleenex 
Book or novel for silent reading 
Physical Education Shorts and T-Shirt 
MS Spanish 
1 notebook. (College ruled) 
1 folder (or) 3-ring binder to hold worksheets, notes, and 
notebook. 
1 Spanish/English Dictionary.  
 
High School 
Spanish I, II, and Advanced Spanish Classes 
1 notebook (College ruled) 
1 folder (or) 3-ring binder to hold worksheets, notes, and 
notebook. 
1 Spanish/English Dictionary.  
Accounting 
   Calculator 
   2” 3-ring binder 
Personal Finance 
   Calculator 
   2" 3-ring binder 
Publishing 
   Folder 
Geometry 
Notebook and calculator 
Algebra 2/Pre-Calculus/Calculus/Tech Math/
Prob&Stats 
Notebook & scientific calculator 
Social Studies 
Spiral notebook 
Folder 
Textbook cover-optional (paper bag cover acceptable) 
All 9-12 Science  
Calculator 
Spiral notebook 
Biology 
1 package of 3x5 note cards 
Chemistry 
Scientific calculator and an additional notebook for labs 
 

Art 1, Art 2, Art 10-12, 2D Design 
Sketchbook 
Ceramics 
5 quart ice cream pail with lid 
Folder 
Green scour pad 
Sponge 
Painting 
Set of detail brushes 
Sketchbook 
Crafts 
$15.00 class fee 
Stained Glass 
$50.00 class fee 
Textiles 1 
2 yards cotton print fabric (for apron/chef’s hat) and coordi-
nating thread 
1 yard cotton fabric and coordinating thread 
1 yard light-medium weight fusible interfacing (for necktie) 
1 yard muslin fabric 
1 box gulf wax (paraffin) for batik- can be found in canning 
section 
1 white tee shirt for tie dye 
1 simple sewing pattern and required supplies as stated on 
pattern 
Textiles 2 & 3 
Sewing patterns and required supplies as stated on pattern 
English 9 
2 notebooks 
200 3x5 note cards 
Note cardholder 
Folder specifically for English 
4 highlighters (1 of each color pink or red, yellow, green, and 
blue) 
English 10 and 12 
1 Notebook 
1" Binder 
Tabs for Binder 
AP English 12 
1 Notebook 
2" Binder 
Tabs for Binder 
English 11 
2 notebooks 
Mythology 
Folder 
Tech Ed 
Safety glasses (may be purchased from the school for $3) 
Tape measure 
Transportation 
Safety glasses 
Feeler gauge 
Small tool set-helpful but not required 
Coveralls-recommended 
Physical Education 
T-shirt & athletic shorts 
Athletic shoes (non-marking soles) 
Cold weather clothes (sweatshirt & sweatpants) 
Health  
Notebook and folder 
Agriculture 
1 Notebook 
1 Folder 

Almond-Bancroft	Middle	&	High	School	Supply	List	



Almond-Bancroft Girl Scout News 
  
Troop 6149 would like to thank the students and staff for helping us collect 55 pounds of crayons! The crayons have 
been sent to The Crayon Initiative, where they will be recycled into new crayons and donated to children’s hospitals 
around the country. 
  
Want to join Girl Scouts? Girls in grades K-5 are invited to a meeting on September 7 at 6 PM in the elementary 
art room.  

Our troop meets on the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of each month from 6:00-7:15. For more information, please 
email gstroop6149@gmail.com. 

2017-18 YEARBOOK – SENIOR PHOTO LETTER 

CLASS OF 2018-Senior Photo Submission Deadline: Friday, December 1, 2017 

 

Dear Parents and Members of the Class of 2018, 
 

Congratulations on your successes! The following information will help you plan for your senior portraits and ensure 
that the photo in your child’s yearbook will be treasured. You may submit a photo taken by a professional 
photographer of your choice, as long as your submitted photo meets deadline, aesthetic and technical 
specifications. If you have not yet scheduled a sitting with a professional photographer, do so as soon as possible. 
Yes, I know it seems early to make these plans, but it’s not! 
 

The purpose of the senior photo policy is to promote clarity and recognition of students and to discourage 
controversial submissions. 

• The photo must be a head and shoulders shot of the student (from the waist up is acceptable). No profiles 
please (both eyes of the senior should be visible). 
• The photo should be submitted without any writing on it (i.e., the name of the photographer’s studio, 
student’s name, Class of 2018, etc.). 
• The staff designs the book for portrait pictures only (landscape photos will be cropped). 
• The photo must not have an all-white or all-black background as these photos often look like “cut-outs” 
• The photo must not contain props, pets, or persons other than the senior (props include vehicles, sports 
equipment, animals, instruments, etc.) 
• Students in the photo must follow the school dress code. Although it is usually summer when photos are 
taken, students must have their bodies adequately covered. No cleavage. No hats. No inappropriate logos on t-
shirts. 

 
Due to copyright laws, your photographer must submit a senior portrait to the yearbook staff and grant his/
her permission for the yearbook staff to publish the photograph. The best way to do this is to have the 
photographer send an e-mail to Mrs. Rykal which releases the photograph for publication in the Almond-
Bancroft Yearbook with the photo attached. Photographers should note that these photos are also used for 
the senior video at the graduation ceremony and submitted to the Waushara Argus Paper and the Stevens 
Point Journal. 
 

If you will not be using a professional photographer to take your senior’s photo(s), the student may ask a yearbook 
staff member to take a quality photograph of him/her in a local indoor or outdoor setting. You may also submit an 
unprofessional photo as long as the picture is well focused and has a high resolution and meets the above listed 
criteria. 
 

Enjoy the upcoming, fast-paced year with your senior! Thank you for your cooperation and feel free to contact Mrs. 
Rykal with any questions. 
 

Mrs. JB Rykal 
Yearbook Advisor 
jbrykal@abschools.k12.wi.us 

715-366-1941 x314  
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Aug 29 & 30 In-Service 
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Sept 5-First day for students 
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Nov 3 End of 1st Quarter 
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Nov 9 & 14 P/T Conf. 
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Nov 22-26 No School 
Thanksgiving Vacation 
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New Employee Orientation- Aug 24 
Teacher In-Service-Aug. 29, 30, 31.  Oct. 27 
Jan. 19, Feb. 23 
Open House-Aug. 31  
No School-Sept. 4, Nov. 22-24  
Dec. 23-Jan 1, Feb. 23, March 26-30, May 28 
Parent Conferences Nov. 9 & 14, 4:00-7:30 p.m. 
Last Day-June 7 
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The start of the 2017-18 school year will soon be upon us.  We are looking forward to the new year, although with the start of 
the new year brings a few changes.  Almond-Bancroft lunch prices will be increasing due to mandated Federal guidelines.  
PreK-5th grade lunch will increase to $2.15, 6th-12th grade lunch will increase to $2.40, and adult lunch will increase to 
$3.30.   Breakfast will be increasing to $1.40 for students PreK-12th grade and $2.15 for adults.  Morning milk will not 
increase. 
 
Included in this publication is an application for free or reduced meals, please complete and return the application to the 
district office.  If you qualified for free or reduced meals last year remember a new application needs to be submitted at or 
before the start of each school year.  If you have any questions regarding the application please don’t hesitate to call Trina 
Warzynski at 715-366-2941 ext. 422. 
 
A few other reminders, when sending in food service payments please put them in an envelope labeled lunch money and 
include your child’s name on the envelope.  It is very important to keep your family balance in the positive.  We can not serve 
a meal to a student who’s family account in negative $50 or more. Only a peanut butter and jelly sandwich and milk will be 
supplied at no charge, unless the student has cash in hand for the price of the meal.  Also, if you do not want your child 
charging ala carte items (whole grain snacks, fruit, etc.) to your family account you need to notify Trina Warzynski in writing, 
otherwise they will be allowed to charge these items if your family account has a positive balance.  They also have the option 
to pay cash for them in the lunch line. 
 
We hope you enjoy the rest of your summer! 
 
Connie Kaehn, Teresa Gutke, Lynn Baird & Trina Warzynski 
 

“This institution is an equal opportunity provider” 

Due To Mandated Federal Guidelines,  

Almond-Bancroft School Lunch Prices  

Have Increased To:  
 PreK-5th - $2.15 
6th-12th - $2.40 
 Adults- $3.30 

Food Service News 

How can you help your student improve their school performance?  Have them start their day with BREAKFAST!  
 

It is a proven fact that: 

• Eating breakfast can help improve math, reading, and standardized test scores.  

• Children who eat breakfast are more likely to behave better in school and get along with their peers than those 
who do not.  

• Breakfast helps children pay attention, perform problem-solving tasks, and improves memory. 

• Children who eat school breakfast are likely to have fewer absences and incidents of tardiness than those who do 
not.  

• Behavioral and emotional problems are less prevalent among children who consistently have access to regular 
meals. 

• Consumption of breakfast improves children’s performance on demanding mental tasks and reaction to 
frustration. 

• Almond-Bancroft School serves breakfast from 7:55 am to 8:10 am every school day.   


